[bookmark: _vna16dwsor95]League Meeting Minutes
Date: January 3rd
Meeting called to order at 6:06 p.m.
· Rob, Keri, and Jason were absent

[bookmark: _5kki744nx8s1]Treasurer's Report
· Treasurer's report was unavailable. Jason was absent
· Bank accounts have been switched over as of  0/2/25

[bookmark: _ux0qjxlawzpx]Winter Clinics
· Clinics will be held on February 1st in the HS gym
· Karen suggested changing the flyer to represent birth years instead of grade levels
· Changes to the rough draft of the flyer will be made to reflect this change
· Session 1: 9 a.m. – 11 a.m. for birth years 2014, 2015, and 2016
· Session 2: 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. for birth years 2011, 2012, and 2013
· Both sessions will be capped at the max of 30 girls
· Cost will be $240 to be paid to Jessica Dunkel
· Clinic will be offered at no cost to participants, paid for by the league
· Gabby motioned, Mike seconded

[bookmark: _s3o35zlingse]Flyer Changes
· Changes to the rough draft of flyers to reflect $0 cost
· Registration and medical release forms will be available online
· Alyssa will contact Jim Kitchen to approve sending flyers through school mail

[bookmark: _fo0orjtsd9jq]Spring Ball
· Registration will open February 1st. Closes March 1st.
· Digital medical release and code of conduct forms required — follow up with Rob (absent)
· Weather permitting, practices will start the week of April 7th.
· April 21st season starts. 
[bookmark: _xx2qp6t0a4a3]2025 Pricing:
· Current price: $125
· The league needs to stay competitive
· Keep current price at $125 (Karen motioned, Matt seconded)
· Board will revisit a possible price increase in the fall

[bookmark: _k15rik7ecla1]Coaching
· Through Karen's outreach, the league possibly has:
· 1 Coach-Pitch
· 2 Minors Coaches
· 0 Majors Coaches

[bookmark: _tulzoskrmcme]Spring Ball Coaching Vacancies
· Vacancies will be revisited and filled after registration
· Possibly add a note on the registration flyer: "If interested in coaching, please contact..."
· Digital flyer already includes a tab for interested coaches

[bookmark: _hmgpkhnjrh6c]Evaluations
· To be held March 8th in the HS gym for Minors and Majors only
· Minors: 9 a.m. – 11 a.m.
· Majors: 12 p.m. – 2 p.m.
· Gabby and her team will conduct evaluations
· Alyssa to look into Buffalo Wild Wings providing lunch for volunteers
· Uniform try-ons for all age groups will be available during evaluations
· Flyer updates will reflect this information

[bookmark: _9tltx8jnr73a]2025 Sponsorships
· Discussed possibly adding the Church to the sponsor list at no charge
· Alyssa created a PDF form for ease of use
· Payment information and address updated to reflect the new board
· Buffalo Wild Wings donated $1,000 plus 10% donation of team sales
· Pro Electric is a confirmed sponsor
· Per Matt, MMR Construction will sponsor
· Bongiorno’s is a possible sponsor, as they have supported in the past

[bookmark: _8kqwfj8egoqt]Social Media Campaigns
· Alyssa suggested featuring "Player(s) of the Week" during the season:
· Major League Mondays
· Minor League Wednesdays
· Only players' first names will be used
· Facebook updated to reflect new board members

[bookmark: _4z49rfhwyo2h]Quadtown/Little League Meetings
· Quadtown Rules Meeting: January 9th
· Safety officer responsibility: Check fields for debris
· Propose minor league pitching changes to cut down on walks
· Alyssa and Karen will present proposals
· Quadtown contact sheet given to Alyssa
· Select a new representative for future meetings
· Little League Meeting: February 2nd in Waterford — attendance encouraged
· Safety officer should attend

[bookmark: _sv4v23f9a7vx]Coaches/Draft Meeting
· The date for the Coaches/Draft Meeting is set for Saturday, March 14th at 6pm
· Location: TBD
· Coaches' packets will be distributed before the meeting

[bookmark: _smqom9egyneg]Old Business
· Find someone for field prep and maintenance. This is a priority.
·  Fields must be ready by the start of practices beginning the week of April 7th.
· This position can be a paid position or volunteer.
· Coaches possibly hand dragging fields after games/practices to help.
·  Possibility of adding a 2nd Port John at the south field.
· Matt will call and check pricing with R&D rentals.
· Currently paying $150 per month.
· Background checks need to be completed along with any other required certifications.

[bookmark: _2kiut2sdjvoy]Open Discussion with St. Mary’s Church Regarding Field Usage
· Al from St. Mary’s met with the board
· No charge for field use
· Church's goal: Keep softball enjoyable and community-focused
· Suggested a formal written agreement detailing required dates
· Agreement should be drafted by a lawyer
· Maintain respect for church property and spectators
[bookmark: _1p8p4zm8swbl]Field Usage Policies and Restrictions:
· Problems will result in zero-tolerance policies
· St. Mary’s has final authority over field usage and behavior
[bookmark: _vyg1meyk1270]Signage and Communication:
· Suggested signage for private fields:
· Time must be scheduled with the church
· Maintain conduct standards
· Church willing to share signage costs

[bookmark: _uzdsdx399x8r]Improvements and Future Plans
· Church open to improvements, such as parking, fields, and pavilions
· Willing to share costs
· Discussed bigger banners for large monetary donors

[bookmark: _scf3ly6ac8ds]Next Meeting
· Date: Friday, February 7th at 6 p.m.
· Location: St. Mary’s
· Meeting adjourned: 7:44 p.m.

